Hinesville Military Affairs Committee

Minutes, March 25, 2013
Chairman Anderson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. (1900 hrs). Luis Carreras spoke the opening prayer.
Present: Ron Collins, Melinda Schneider, Barbara VanDuser, Paul Smith, Donald Spencer, Ray Gaster (USO), Peter Hoffman (Armstrong), AJ Schmitt, Gabby Howard, BJ Pecenak, George Holtzman, Luis Carreras, Birgit Carreras, David Anderson and Joe Ford.
Chairman Anderson welcomed everyone and expressed thanks that so many came out for the meeting.
MINUTES – There were no corrections to the minutes. A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes; the motion passed.
FINANCE REPORT – There has been no activity on the account in the past month; the balance is $4,777.48. 
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT – The Sequestration may have some effect on HMAC’s plans, perhaps even on the July 4th event.

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS

1. COMMUNICATIONS, PRESS AND PUBLICITY
a. Ron Collins stated he needs a firm date for the July 4th event for his communications with Johnsonville Company.

2. COMMUNITY AND COORDINATION COMMITTEE
a. George Holtzman gave an update on the Veterans Walk at Bryant Commons. He reminded the HMAC members that the Veterans Walk is a function of this committee. Non-profit 501C status is being set up for this project. Mention was made of the recent newspaper article about the Veterans Walk.
b. AJ Schmitt stated the newspaper article was incorrect. American Legion 231 did not donate $600; they do not have that much money available. George Holtzman will clarify this.
c. Peter Hoffman asked for the committee’s mission statement. Chairman Anderson read the original mission statement. He also stated that HMAC should be supporting all the military, not just the 3rd Id. 

d. Members discussed whether or not they felt comfortable supporting the request for a $1000 seed money donation. Ron Collins said HMAC is willing to support the project but that the money is a separate issue. Lou Carreras suggested tabling the money discussion but go on record as supporting the project. 

3. HOSPITALITY

a. Melinda did not attend the Garrison HQ’s meeting about the July 4th event as it was cancelled; no decision has yet been made. Serious consideration is being given to not having the event. In that case, any food court would be poorly attended. Fort Stewart is considering some form of fireworks show.

b. There are no more razors available for distribution at the deployment fairs.

NEW BUSINESS
1. Ray Gaster, chairman of the USO in Savannah gave an update on what the USO is doing at Hunter and at the Savannah Airport. Their mission is the education, welfare and morale of the military. He distributed handouts outlining USO projects.

2. The USO has a new initiative of their Warrior and Family Care Program for Fort Stewart, concentrating on the Warriors Transition Unit. They would need volunteers to help run the “day room.” The USO would supply the snacks, etc but Ray is looking for suggestions, especially names of people who would participate. Someone willing to lead this initiative would be added to the Savannah USO Board.
3. To get things going at Fort Stewart, the USO is planning a cook-out in the Transition Unit’s parking lot sometime in April or early May.

4. The USO wants volunteers who realize that it’s about the soldiers and not about the volunteers themselves. An application must be completed. Volunteers must be over 18 years old. Those wishing to volunteer may contact Ray at his office, 912-921-5383 or by email at rgaster@msn.com. George Holtzman mentioned that Ray may wish to contact Brigitte Shanken who handles the volunteers at Winn Army Hospital.

GOOD OF THE ORDER

1. Luis Carreras, an Ambassador for the Reserves, spoke of programs in support of the families. He handed out brochures about the Yellow Ribbon Reintegration Program and also mentioned the Strong Bond program.

2. Melinda showed a certificate she’d received on behalf of HMAC for her work at the January deployment fair.

3. Melinda will try to find out about getting information reference 3rd Id KIA to HMAC so that the flower program may be resumed.

4. Chairman Anderson stated a Veterans Hospital will be going up on the lot at the corner of East Oglethorpe and Memorial Drive. Although everyone cannot be made happy, the trees had to give way to the hospital.
5. April 23rd will be the 105th birthday of the Army Reserve.

6. The DAV will hold their annual fundraiser at the Fort Stewart Commissary and PX on April 6th. They will hold a membership drive in the Wal-Mart parking lot the same day.

7. BJ Pecenak asked members to remember Margie Smith who passed away 03/24/13. She was an Army wife who had ministered to many patients in Winn Army for as long as she was able to do so.

8. Melinda requested that a committee be formed to look at HMAC’s mission statement. Chairman Anderson stated we would need to be flexible with our scenario. Melinda made a motion that the Executive Board members form a committee to clarify our mission in writing. The Executive Board would bring the discussion back to the group. George Holtzman seconded the motion. The motion passed. Melinda will contact the board members to coordinate a meeting date and time.

The next meeting has been scheduled for Monday, April 22, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. (1900 hrs) at the Hinesville Police Department.
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn. The motion was honored by standing at 8:26 p.m. (2026 hrs)
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